
 
April 12, 2014 

Geneva, NE 
 

Dustin opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. 

Monica read the Twelve Traditions. 

Diane read the Twelve Concepts. 

Dustin read the Purpose. 

 

The following members are present: 

 

Executive Committee: 

Chairperson:  Dustin 

Vice Chair:  Burt M. 

Treasurer:  Shane. 

Secretary:  Mike L. 

RD:  Mark B 

Alt. RD:  Diane 

  

Areas RCM’S: 

Columbus:  Matt  

Central:  Brian S. Proxy 

Eastern:  Absent  

Elkhorn:  Tommy Proxy 

Freemont:  Brian  (2
nd

 meeting back) 

Great Plains: Kirby 

Platte Valley:  Not Present 

Southeastern:  Kim R. 

Sub-Committees: 

NRCNA 31:  Tommy Proxy 

General Assembly:  CAT– Mark B & Diane B 

P.I.:  Brent L 

H&I:  Burt  

Outreach:  Paul 

I.T.:  Dusty 

Policy:  Wanda 

Archives:  Dick 

 

Visitors: 
Melissa, Bryce< Chris, Donald, Kerry, Dean, Mike, Jim, Zabe, Amanda 

Motion to approve last quarters minutes:  Motion by Kirby 2
nd

 by Kim R.- Passed 

 



 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  
 

Greetings NRSCNA family, 

I am submitting a written report this month, as I have several things to report. First and 

foremost, I made two errors in my report last month, which I noticed when I went to do the audit 

of last month’s report yesterday. Both of these errors were to the good (in other words, we have 

more money than was reported last month), due to two things: 

1. A refund check from Philadelphia Insurance Co. in the amount of $189.00 

2. A second donation from the Happy Havelock group of SENANA in the amount of $76.00. 

Both of these deposits were included in the bank deposit I made two days after Region (January 

13). So all of the money donated or refunded has been both deposited and recorded. In order that 

all of this is clear, I am including below both the original and corrected reports reflecting these 

two amounts. The following is the report I submitted last quarter at Region: 

 

 
 

And the following is the corrected report, with the 2nd Happy Havelock donation and the refund 

from Philadelphia Insurance company: 

 

 

 

 



 
 

I apologize for not correcting this error sooner. I printed the erroneous report at last Region, but I 

did not get him a copy in time for the minutes. Secondly, I have received and deposited the 

donation check from ENNA for the Close Encounters area convention in the amount of 

$1,793.58,. This amount will go on this quarters Region report, but the check is already in the 

bank. Despite this donation and the increased amount from the two corrections mentioned above, 

our ledger balance, not considering the other donations I will receive today, is $3,863.60, below 

our $4,320 prudent reserve. So that is something to consider as we are discussing business and 

ideas for projects in our meeting today. Thirdly, I received one request for the Insurance Policy 

from a person via email. It was my understanding from discussions at our last meeting that the 

policy was not to send this document to individuals outside of our meeting here, but that they 

could come to the RSC and view it. One problem with that is that I have not received the updated 

document myself. If the person checking the mail has received it, please allow me to make a 

copy. Otherwise, I will have to request it from the company, so I can have a copy on file for 

these requests. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
ILS, 
Shane 

 

Area Reports: 

 

Columbus: Dear Family. Hello from Columbus. Things are looking up and seem to be 

getting better and stronger in Columbus. Meeting attendance is constant and steady. We 

appreciate all the support from outside the areas at our spaghetti feed and hope to be putting on 

more functions in the near future. 

         ILS, Matt M. 

 

Central: Hi Region, 

 We are still growing. We now have all voting groups at area and have been 

experiencing unity. H&I is going good and we are planning a street dance in July so we would 

ask to host Region in July. We have a $150.00 donation but Kim has possession of the check. 

We will get with the Treasurer and make arrangements to get that check to the Region! Our area 

has nominated Brian S. for the Alt. RD position. 

            

         ILS, Brian S 

 

Eastern NE: No report. 

 

Elk Horn Valley:  

Register Report – RSC 2Q 2014 (April 12, 2014)

4/1/2014 through 4/12/2014

Date Account Num Description Memo Category Tag Clr Amount

$2,070.02

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP **VOID**Post Office Box Chk 1128Check was not delivered RSC PO Box annual $45.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP ENNA Close Encounters 2014 Area Donation $1,793.58

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP Ties That Bind NA 2Q 2014 Group DonationNorth Platte $100.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP         SGreat Plains Area Area DonationSunday Noon Group $40.00

Area Donationthursday day by day $200.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP Fremont Area Service Committee NA2Q 2014 Area DonationFremont ASC $35.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP Fremont 'It Works' Mtg 2Q 2014 Group Donation $50.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKINGDEP sunday Mourning Reflections 2Q 2014 Group Donation $11.35

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1136 Kim Ross Late and higher price RSC PO Box anual -$62.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1137 Geneva Clean Air Meeting Of NA2Q 2014 Rent Hall Rental -$50.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1138 DUSTY Lord 2Q 2014 Information Tech. -$20.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1140 **VOID**Geneva Clean Air Meeting Rent void $0.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1146 Paul Morgison 2014 Budget (from Jan) Out Reach -$200.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1147 Dick Thomas 2014 Budget (from Jan) Archives -$200.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1145 Wanda Gerrard 2014 Budget (from Jan) Policy -$50.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1142 Diane 2Q 2014 RD&RD Alt -$800.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1141 Doug Phipps 2Q 2014 H&I -$450.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1143 Mike Leduc 2Q 2014 Secretary -$150.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1139 Apollo Storage 2Q 2014 RSC Storage Room -$75.00

04/12/14 NRSCNA CHECKING1144 Brent 2Q 2014 PI -$200.00

$17.93

$2,087.95

$2,274.93

-$2,257.00

$17.93

BALANCE 3/31/2014

4/1/2014 – 4/12/2014

BALANCE 4/12/2014

TOTAL INFLOWS

TOTAL OUTFLOWS

NET TOTAL



Hello Family, Sorry I was not able to make it today. I am at home getting some much 

needed rest from a dental procedure this week. EVANA is going strong. Our meeting attendance 

is up and the message is being carried. In March we hosted a learning day that had a good 

amount of newcomers there learning to be a part of service. On April 6
th

 we had a speaker Jam 

and pie in the face fundraiser for the steppin at the lake men’s campout and that was a huge 

success! The men’s campout is going to be held July 25-27 at Maskenthine Lake outside of 

Norfolk and the next committee meeting is April 26
th

 at 6pm @ Trinity Church 9
th

 and Madison 

Ave. Also the Hug up Group has changed their meeting time. The meeting is now 8pm to 

9:15pm every Thursday. 

         ILS, Doug P. 

 

Fremont: Hello Family from Fremont NA, 

We would like to thank all who attended our Fremont Freezeout this year and thank PI 

for holding the workshop at our function, we had good attendance and great fellowship. 

Fremont is doing well we have been working on our unity more get togethers and 

fellowshipping outside of meetings has created a much more attractive atmosphere than we have 

had in the past few years and whatta ya know we have more newcomers and people sticking 

around. 

We have donations from it works group of $50.00 and our area for $35.00 for a total of 

$85.00 from us to yous. 

We would also like to host Region Oct 12
th

 we have location reserved @ 1440 E. 

Military Ave and will hold a fundraiser for NRCNA 32 after regional business. 

            

         ILS, Brian Koch 

 

 

Great Plains:  
Greetings Family the Great Plains Area of NA is alive and well, 

attendance is good. I have a $200.00 donation from the Thursday Day by Day Group and a 

$40.00 donation from the Sunday Noon Group.        

          

ILS, Kirby Z. 

 

Platte Valley: No Report/Not Present 

 

Southeastern: Hello family my name is Kim and I am an addict! 

Senana recovery continues to rock! I brought flyers for upcoming events – Activities has 

lots of fun things planned for the summer – we had our annual Spring into Recovery 

Dance/NRCNA fundraiser/Complacency Jail – we were able to donate over $350.00 to NRCNA 

XXXI. 

We will have our Back to Basics Campout @ Wildwood April 18
th

 – burgers & brats will 

be provided – please bring side dishes and your own drinks – June 21
st
 – Party in the Park @ 

Pioneers Park shelter #1 July 19
th

 Frisbee Golf and Potluck. 

We have a new H&I Chair Jennifer G she was not able to attend today but we did submit 

a report to the Regional H&I subcommittee. 



We had a PO Box issue – it had been officially closed due to non-payment. Good news 

is: I was able to reopen the same PO Box #80091 – Bad news is mail had been returned to 

senders over the last few months – I’m hoping as a committee we can find a solution to prevent 

this from happening again – I will give Shane the Treasurer the website to pay online along with 

some other info re: real mail notification where somebody/entity can receive a text or E-mail 

notifying us when there is mail delivered to that PO Box  

 

        ILS, Kim R 

       

 

P.S. After visiting with another committee member I will take the dilemma to our area 

and look @ other solutions. 

          

RD Report: Hello Everyone, 

 

Well in a couple weeks Diane and I will be representing you at the WSC 2014. We want to thank 
everyone who turned out to have their voices heard at the workshops we put on. And to also shake our fingers 
at those who did not. Also an even bigger thanks to the folks who opened the workshop doors and made 
everything ready for us. We should have a tally of the vote for you by the end of this meeting so everyone is 
aware of how we will vote on the motions and proposals that were put forward in the CAR. I also want to 
publicly say thank you to Diane. She put on a couple workshops just days after having major dental work done. 
Thank you so much for all you do Diane.  

Here is a short list of what is going on in NA right now: 

 The Conference Agenda Track (CAT) is out. We work shopped it this morning 

 NAWS  2014 Product Catalog with updated pricing 

 Living Clean: The Journey Continues is now available electronically 

 WCNA 36 in Rio de Janeiro June 2015 

Well that is about it for this quarter. I will include a copy of my financials along with this report. 
ILS, MarkB. 

 

Alt. RD Report: Greetings Family, 

This past quarter, Mark B. and I have been focusing on presenting the Conference 

Agenda Report to Areas. We have been diligent in announcing our willingness to make the 

presentation for any area who wishes to have a vote. I attended the CAR workshop that Mark 

presented at the last regional general assembly, and Norfolk, and at the close encounters 

convention. Then I presented CAR workshops in Grand Island and Lincoln. We were not 

contacted by any other areas, and each workshop was attended by 5 to 15 members. 

 

Today, we presented the conference approval track CAT at the General assembly. The CAT 

describes the strategic plan for this next conference cycle 2014–2016, the proposed budget, the 



changes to the guide to world services of NA, if the motions and that CAR are passed, and the 

vote on regions requesting seating at the WSC. 

 

Mark and I leave for the world service conference on April 24th. We strongly encourage the 

members who have not yet voted, to contact either Mark or myself, to discuss the motions and 

give us their votes prior to the April 24th travel date. As I am retired, they may be able to reach 

me easier. My phone number is 402–910–1061. 

 

In loving service, 

Diane B., RDA 

Sub Committees: 
 

General Assembly:  CAT Report 

Today I presented the Conference Approval Track (CAT), to inform members of the 

proposed projects and strategic plans of the World Board, for the 2014-2016 Conference cycle. It 

also included a proposed budget, based on the adoption of the 6 CAR motions, as well as 

proposed changes to the Guide to World Services of NA, resulting from the possible adoption of 

those motions. There was good participation from the members present. 

 

       ILS, Diane B., RDA 

 

H&I:   
We had 6 areas report today and are distributing lit to 8 who are here or have someone 

here to get the lit. 

There are some learning days/training in eastern tentative for July they also invite areas 

that do not have training in place to send H&I panel members to their mini training that is held 

each month on the fourth Sunday at St. Matthew's 60th and walnut this is held at 2 PM before 

their monthly PI subcommittee meeting. 

SENANA  also will be having training for H&I in June they don't have an exact date so please 

watch the website for a flyer. 

 

        ILS, Burt M.  

 

Outreach: Not much to report Outreach did purchase white booklets, Introduction to NA 

plus IP’s to Chadron NE Job Corps $63.75. That meeting is doing well and will contact H&I for 

future literature needs, I gave Dusty a starter kit Hartington NE. 

      ILS, Paul 

 

Policy: Hello family, 

 

Wow, policy chair, no one ever said it would be easy but what an under taking. The zip drive 

was lost six years ago and so policy had not been updated since January 2009. So the last three 

months have been spent going through the archives and adding every motion passed that changed 

tel:402%E2%80%939%2010%E2%80%931061


our policy for the last 5 1/2 years. Thank you for those who helped me. I was able to present this 

region with an updated 2014 policy. 

 

       ILS, Wanda G. 

 

 

PI:  Hello Family, 

During this last quarter; we held a Learning Day at the Fremont Freezeout, I opened a checking 

account for the P.I. budget, and some planning and preparation was done for the presentation at 

NRCNA in Norfolk. 

Regional Learning Day – Thanks so much to the Fremont Area for allowing us the time to do the 

workshop. Thanks especially to Ricky J from Fremont and Dusty our IT Chair for helping out. 

There were 15 to 20 members present throughout the afternoon and we had some great 

discussions. I spent nearly the remainder of my budget on materials to make informational 

packets. As we only handed out a few of these I still have a box of folders, IP’S and other 

materials. I am hoping to send one home to each area today with the RCM from each area, or 

their PI person if they are in attendance. I really think areas need to start being pro-active in 

communicating with their agencies and facilities. There are addicts out there we’re not reaching 

yet. Hoping to do another Learning Day before NRCNA in October. 

 

I did open a checking account for the P.I. budget. I’m attaching a statement. 

 

We are planning a P.I. Presentation at this year’s NRCNA. We have a couple facilitators lined up 

and will begin to work out the format. Some of the potential difficulties from doing this were 

discussed at the workshop in Fremont and were are taking those into close consideration. The 

professionals we deal with get input from a great number of uninformed sources. At least this 

way they are getting valid and credible information, presented in a well-structured format. I think 

this can only help our public reputation and improve the relationships we’ve already built. Below 

is the first draft of the first invitation we will be sending those agencies. If you would like them 

sent to anyone in your area (who you think might actually attend), bring a list of those agencies, 

their addresses and a if possible a contact person at that agency, to the next Region in July. 



 

 

 

Other items for further discussion at today’s PI subcommittee meeting: 

 Information booth at this year’s state fair. 

 Budget 

 A Statewide 1-800 number. 

 The presentation at this year’s NRCNA. 

 Another Regional Learning Day 

 

 

           

 

Beginning Balance:   $115.00 

 checks   - $15.40 

 Lit from Wisc RSO -$69.43 

 remaining balance $ 30.17 



 

*statement and check copies are attached. 

That’s it for now, Thanks for letting me serve, Brent. 

 

 

 

 

          Brent Lambley 

          107 Trailridge Rd. 

          Norfolk, Ne 68701 

          brentl68@yahoo.com 

          (402) 750-2633 

 

 

 

IT: Website had 6,819 hits since 1/11/14. 

Cari Zinnel is our new vice – chair.  Clean date Aug 20, 2010 

     ILS, Dusty L 

 

ARCHIVES: All is well! 

  ILS, Dick T. Chair 

 

 

 

 

 NRCNAXXXI:  Hello Family, 

Sorry I wouldn't be able to attend today due to a family function but I've sent a good proxy. 

 

Our meetings are going good, and progress has been sticking to schedule, a band has been 

contracted for the Saturday night entertainment and checking on another DJ for Friday night also 

considering other entertainment as well, invites are going out to professionals for a PI 

presentation, the two main speakers are already committed and plane tickets bought, still seeking 

confirmation on a couple more, workshop topics are set and part of the workshop hosts are 

arranged. If there are any recommendations on workshop hosts please contact Brent L. 

 

Since our last regional meeting Tommy N. has been voted in as memorial wall chair and Terra 

N. has been elected as entertainment chair, these replacements are due to two committee chairs 

stepping down, so we will still have a "dream team." 

 

mailto:brentl68@yahoo.com


I am enclosing a copy of our last month’s minutes to help answer any questions any members 

may have, looking forward to a great convention and thank you for allowing me to serve. 

 

 

        

        Jerry P 

 

 

 

Old business: No old business this quarter 

 

 

 

Open Floor:  Discussion Topics 

Chadron meeting H&I or actual meeting? 

 

PI bank account needs to be changed with our EIN number. 

 

Mark shared the tallies from the CAR: Motions 1-6 votes are as follows: Pass, Fail, Fail, Pass, 

Pass, Pass…Proposals 1-4 are as follows: Fail, Fail, Fail, Fail. 

All passed or failed with a 2/3 majority. SO FAR ONLY 20 VOTED WERE SUBMITTED 

THUS THEY COULD STILL BE CHANGED…REMINDER TO GO TO REGION WEBSITE 

AND LOOK UP THE CAR AND SUBMIT VOTES! 

 

Wanda brought up the convention in 2015 hasn’t started and needs area bids for NRCNA 32! 

 

September 26-28 2014: 

Multi Zonal Service Symposium 

www.mzssna.org 

Registering now is available. 

 

E-Mail Tommy N. with pictures, quotes, and/or one-liners for members that have passed for the 

memorial wall at the NRCNA 31 Convention. 

memorialwalltommyn@yahoo.com 

 

Had discussion about the issues with the Regional PO Box. 

 

New Business: 

 

 

Motion 1: Would like to nominate Brian S for RDA 

Intent:  
Financial Impact: $0.00 

Submitted By: Kim L. Central RCM 

Seconded By: Kirby Z. Great Plains RCM 

TAKE BACK TO GROUPS 

http://www.mzssna.org/
mailto:memorialwalltommyn@yahoo.com


BIO:  Clean date 7–20 4–97 

 

I have done service at group area and region I have fulfilled all positions I have been 

elected to! I love being of service to an AA and see it as an honor to serve our region. I have 

served as alternate RD and RD for Nebraska in the past. 

 

        ILS, Brian S. 

 

 

Motion 2: Nom Diane B. to RD 

Intent: To promote the Alt. to RD 

Financial Impact: $0.00 

Submitted By: Kirby Z. Great Plains RCM 

Seconded By: Matt M. Columbus RCM 

TAKE BACK TO GROUPS 

 

 

 

BIO:  Regional delegate nominee – Diane B. 

 

-Clean since 3/13/93 

-Have a sponsor, and actively sponsor women. 

– Have worked the 12 steps of NA and have a working knowledge of the traditions and 

concepts. 

– I have held the following service positions in NA: 

 

-Group chair 

-Group treasurer 

-GSR 

-Area Vice Chairman 

-Area chair 

-Area treasurer 

-RCM 

-Convention chair 

-H&I chair for area 

-Area activities chair 

-Committee member H&I activities 

-Regional vice chair 

-Current group treasurer 

-Current RDA 

-Current zonal secretary 

-MZSSNA registration Comm. 

 

As your current alternate regional delegate, I have attended all zonal business meetings 

and helped facilitate workshops, I have attended the 2012 world service conference and 

have conducted CAR and CAT workshops. 



 

In loving service & gratitude, 

 

Diane B. 
 

 

 

Motion 3: To host RSC in Fremont Area (1440 E. Military Ave, Good Shepard Lutheran 

Church) Fremont, NE 68025  Oct. 12
th

 2014 

Intent: Location for RSC business meeting, fundraiser for NRCNA 32 

Financial Impact: $50.00 rent 

Submitted By: Brian Koch Alt. RCM (FASC) 

Seconded By: Kirby Z. Great Plains RCM 

VOTED AND PASSED 

 

 

((BIDS FOR NRCNA 32 OPEN)) 
 
 

{{Next NRSCNA meeting July 12, 2014 in Grand Island, NE  @ The Unity Hall 

210 N. Wheeler Ave Grand Island, NE 68801}} 

 

 

 

 

***Nobody wins trophy, Central still possess the trophy. 

 

Motioned to close. 2nd. Voted and passed. Closed in usual manner. 

 

** (((Consensus Based Voting Workshop @ 12pm)))  

Sub Committees @ 2pm 

Region Business @ 3pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 


